CEDARWOOD ASSOCIATION

PRESIDENT Pauline Rathke 35 Hamilton Rd. 893-5675

VICE-PRESIDENT Claire Moir 39 Virginia Rd. 891-0772



SECRETARY Amy Eastwood 17 Hamilton Rd. 893-3783

TREASURER Judy O'Neil 24 Cedarwood Ave. 894-2975

December 1988

YARD SALE

Thirty households participated in this year's Great Cedarwood Yard Sale. The scholarship committee wishes to thank everyone who contributed items, plants, food, time, energy or interest to its White Elephant table. We are pleased to have raised \$251 for the Scholarship Fund. The committee especially thanks the O'Neil family who provided their front lawn and a hearty lunch for the Cedarwood Association Table.

SCHOLARSHIP

The Cedarwood Association is pleased to announce that it will again be able to award a \$300 scholarship in May 1989. A graduating senior of any high school whose family has been dues paying members of the Association for any two consecutive years since 1983 is eligible. The student must be enrolled in an accredited post-secondary school by September 1989. Applications may be obtained in person or by writing to the Public Services Department at Waltham High School late in January 1989. The deadline for submitting applications will be in late February or early March. Watch for an announcement from the Public Services Department.

CAROL ING

Due to poor weather and a poor turn-out, last year's Christmas caroling was canceled. Let's do better this year! Will you join us on Sunday, December 18 for an early evening of caroling at 6:00 p.m. at the corner of Thornton Road and Cedarwood Avenue? If you would like to participate or have us stop by your home to sing, please fill out the caroling form on the back and return it to Ellie Lyman by December 17.

MEMBERSHIP

The Cedarwood Association consists of approximately 110 family units, or about 20% of the approximately 450 eligible units. Membership and active participation in your neighborhood association are excellent and economical ways to preserve the value of your property and the quality of living that you enjoy in the Cedarwood neighborhood. During the past eleven years the association has played a major role in the following:

- 1) Installation of traffic signals at the intersection of Cederwood Avenue and Weston Street;
- 2) Revitalization of the Cedarwood playground from a site for teenage alchohol use to a well-equipped and functional playground;
- 3) Denial of a Recreation Department Special Permit requested by Brandeis to use the Cedarwood Playground for organized athletics;
- 4) Abatement of nuisance parking by Brandeis students in the neighborhood; and,
 - 5) Re-establishment of the Cedarwood Association scholarship.

To continue these worthwhile activities the Association needs the commitment of all our neighborhood families. Please plan to attend the Annual Meeting and pay your membership dues for this year.

Name(s)	Address	Phone
	CAROL I NG	
T-SHIRTS	below or contact Leslie Kilgore, evenings at 899-7346. New Services offered: Interior and exterior painting, including decorative finishings — Al Drew, 4 Hamilton Rd., 894-7375; Drum Lessons, professional teacher — Sharon Eldridge, 34 Brown St., 891-1868. Services requested: Full time day-care for 4-month old starting mid-Feb., Marisa D'Ambrosco 647-0168. There are several adult extra-large (\$3.00) and a few children's (\$7.00) tee-shirts left. Please contact Judy O'Neil at 894-2975.	
NETWORKING	The following services are needed: 1) Babysitters! Many requests have been made, but our list is out—dated. Teenagers or mothers interested in exchanging services are needed 2) Daycare: Several families need full-time, part-time and after schoo daycare. Some are willing to exchange services. 3) Miscellaneous: People need pet-sitting, weekly house cleaning, snow-shoveling, yardwork, ironing, house gutter cleaning. If you can provide any of the above services, please fill in the form	
PUBLIC SAFETY	Brandeis University has complied with all requests of the Public Safety Committee to eliminate nuisance parking by university students in the neighborhood. Residents have been active in reporting nuisance parking the dispatcher at 736-5000. Other problems (unsafe driving, placing of trash on private lawns or the street, etc.) should be reported to Shelley Kaplan 736-4410 or Joe McDonald 736-4240. The Cedarwood Association wishes to thank all members of the Public Safety Committee, especially chairman Kevin Lyman, for their speedy and effective work on this issue.	
ANNUAL MEETING	All residents are invited to attend the annual Ceda meeting on Wednesday evening, January 11, at 7:30 p conference room at Woodside's Service Station. We old and new business, as well as electing officers any business you would like to discuss or if you ar as an officer, contact Pauline Rathke at 893-5675.	o.m. in the second floo will be discussing for 1989. If you have